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  The Evangelical Lutheran Church of St. John

                      N1916 Church Road

            Peshtigo, Wisconsin 54157-9673

        Pastor Sargent 920-228-1061
04/15/2020
Dear Members of St. John Lutheran Church & School, 


With all the media attention and the way the COVID 19 virus has affected us all, it would be amazing if you met someone who did not know what was happening.  What would you think if someone came to you today and asked, “What is this conversation that you are holding with each other?”  I think we might respond, “Are you the only one who does not know the things that have happened in these days?”  

Sound familiar? This is exactly what happened the day Jesus rose from the dead.  It is the story called “The Road to Emmaus”  (Look up the 30 minute video on YouTube: https://youtu.be/vepBqHvZ0Xs)

"What happened on the road to Emmaus?"

 
The events on the road to Emmaus are discussed in Luke 24. Here we read of two followers of Jesus who were walking from Jerusalem to Emmaus on the day that Jesus rose from the dead. As they traveled, a man joined them—the resurrected Jesus, although they did not recognize Him. The man asked, “What is this conversation that you are holding with each other as you walk?”


The two men were surprised that this man had not heard of the recent events that had Jerusalem in turmoil. They proceeded to tell the stranger of Jesus’ crucifixion and the report of His empty tomb. Jesus responded, “How foolish you are, and how slow of heart to believe all that the prophets have spoken! Did not the Christ have to suffer these things and then enter his glory?” And beginning with Moses and all the Prophets, he explained to them what was said in all the Scriptures concerning himself.


So, as they walked, Jesus taught what the Old Testament had predicted about Himself. When they arrived in Emmaus that evening, the two men stopped to eat, and they asked Jesus to join them. He did, and as He broke the bread and blessed the meal, “their eyes were opened” and they recognized Him. Jesus then vanished.


Their response? Luke reports, “They got up and returned at once to Jerusalem. There they found the Eleven and those with them, assembled together and saying, ‘It is true! The Lord has risen.’” 


With all that is happening around us today, the virus, health concerns, economic struggles and the difficulties of being sequestered at home, it can be easy to miss the important things that are happening—especially right here in the church.  Yes, we are in the Easter Season.  A time to remember and rejoice! 


We are working hard to ensure the work of the church continues.  You will note the service times and programs listed below and more information can be found on our Website. (Stjohnpeshtigo.org)  Because we have not had the bulletin printed for several weeks, we will now have bulletin information on the Website weekly.  

The Council met by Web and phone conference on the 13th of April.  We plan to meet this way if the restrictions on meeting are not lifted before the next meeting.  To keep all members informed, here are the important things that have happened:  
· The Call for Principal of the School that was extended to Todd Stoltz, was returned on the 6th of April, 2020.
· Another Call was extended to Kevin Lorge for Principal of the School on the 13th of April, 2020. 
· If this Call is returned, the Board of Education recommended to go to the Assignment Committee of Martin Luther College, for a position of Principal (These candidates have finished a mentoring study course to be a Principal following their graduation three years ago).   This was approved by the Council on the 13th of April. 

· If the Assignment Committee is not able to assign a Principal, the Board of Education recommended that a teacher be assigned for 1 year and we continue to call from the field for a principal. This was approved by the Council on the 13th of April. 

· Plans for Confirmation Sunday on the 3rd of May are still in place.  Alternative options are being considered if the restrictions on meeting are not lifted by the 30th of April.

· Services of worship

1. All in person worship services will be canceled until further notice. (See website: for continuing updates: stjohnpeshtigo.org)
2. We are live streaming services on Facebook. 
 http://www.facebook.com/The-Evangelical-Lutheran-Church-of-St-John-Town-of-Grover-WELS-100389558275581/ 
Sunday Services:  9:30 am
3. You can also Go to our YouTube link at: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJ8tkCadzLHuxGWLhovgl8Q
4. Please make every effort to join us in worship. Though we can’t be together physically, we can be together in spirit, not only with our own congregation, but with all our WELS family in the area.  
5. We are planning to put Sunday School and Bible Study videos on YouTube in the near future.  Look on our Website for details.  

·  Spiritual aid

As always, please keep your church family in your prayers. If you have a specific need please call or e-mail church or Pastor. 

· Regular financial giving

During this time, the work of the church and its financial obligations will not cease. Even though we won’t be passing a plate on Sundays all of your support for this Ministry remains as vital as always.

If you have an offering you would like to give, you can take advantage of our online giving program (Information on our Website), or you may mail it to the church or you can stop in at the School Building and place the offering in a lock box, Sundays from 10:30am to 12:00 and Wednesday and Thursday 8:00 am to 12:00/ 
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Pastor Sargent.  920-228-1061
